НАВЧАЛЬНО-НАУКОВИЙ ЦЕНТР ГУМАНІТАРНОЇ ОСВІТИ

Кафедра іноземних мов

МЕТОДИЧНІ ВКАЗІВКИ

з розвитку аналітичного читання за твором «THE MAN WHO ESCAPED»

(англійська мова)

Дана робота призначена для удосконалювання навичок орієнтованого читання, систематизації знань і розширення словникового запасу у студентів 1 курсу факультету ННЦГО, які спеціалізуються у перекладі англомовної літератури. Методичні вказівки спрямовані на тренування роботи з різними видами інформації, опанування засобів публічного виступу, активне використання мовленнєвих засобів для вирішення комунікативних завдань, вдосконалення дослідницьких умінь, а саме: пошук і виділення необхідної інформації, її обробка та подання.

Укладач

старш. викл. І. Б. Радченко

Рецензент

доц. С. М. Донець

МЕТОДИЧНІ ВКАЗІВКИ

з розвитку аналітичного читання за твором «THE MAN WHO ESCAPED»

(англійська мова)

Відповідальний за випуск Радченко І. Б.

Редактор Третьякова К. А.

Підписано до друку 15.02.18 р.

Формат паперу 60х84 1/16. Папір писальний.

Умовн.-друк.арк. 0,75. Тираж 10. Замовлення №

Видавець та виготовлювач Українська державна академія залізничного транспорту,

61050, Харків-50, майдан Фейербаха, 7.

Свідоцтво суб'єкта видавничої справи ДК № 2874 від 12.06.2007 р.

THE MAN WHO ESCAPED

EPISODE 1

1 Listen to Episode 1.

c) play football;d) play chess.

2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.

the prison library, money, in prison, escape, two men 1 Edward Coke used to be an army officer, but he is now. 2 Coke usually goes to after dinner and reads until 9.30. 3 Coke always thinks about 4 Coke wants to and find Masters, and then the other man. 5 Coke knows that Masters has a lot of now. 3 Choose the correct answer for each question. 1 What was Edward Coke? a) an army officer; b) a doctor; c) a father; d) a manager. 2 When does Coke get up? a) at 6; b) at 5; c) at 7; d) at 10. 3 Where does Coke usually go after dinner? a) to the shop; b) to the prison library; c) to the gym; d) to the room. 4 What do the men do at twelve? a) have lunch; b) have dinner;

5 Who does Coke always think about in the nmson?
5 Who does Coke always think about in the prison? a) about the children;
b) about two men;
c) about the food;
d) about the parents.
6 Who are these men?
a) the army officers;
b) the prisoners;
c) the managers;
d) his friends.
7 What does Coke plan to do?
a) escaping;
b) reading;
c) cooking;
d) sleeping.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter 1) the coldest season of the year;
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter 1) the coldest season of the year; 2) a person who is in position of authority in the armed forces;
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter 1) the coldest season of the year;
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter 1) the coldest season of the year; 2) a person who is in position of authority in the armed forces;
4 Write the words next to the correct definition. officer, prison, boring, lunch, library, light, escape, field, dinner, winter 1) the coldest season of the year; 2) a person who is in position of authority in the armed forces;

7) a meal that you have in the middle of the day _____;

8) the main meal of the day, eaten either at midday or in the evening

9) the energy from the sun, a lamp etc. that allows you to see things

6) not at all interesting ____;

10) an area of land on a farm, usually surrounded by fences or walls, used for growing crops or keeping animals in
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct order.
 □ Every night Coke lies in bed and thinks about Eric Masters and Hugo. □ Edward Coke used to be an army officer, but he is in prison now. □ Coke is in prison for something he didn't do. □ Coke knows that Masters has a lot of money now. □ It is winter now and Coke and all the other men get up at six.
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.
1 Edward Coke used to be an army officer, but he is in prison now. True False 2 It is autumn now and Coke and all the other men get up at six, when it is still cold and dark. True False 3 The men have lunch at eleven. True False
4 The lights go out at ten.

6 Coke is in prison for something he did not do. True False

5 He always thinks about his children.

7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.

EPISODE 2

1 Listen to Episode 2.

False

True

True False

2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.

black, raining, living -rooms, uniform, afraid

1 All over England people are sitting in their and are watching
the news on television or are listening to it on the radio.
2 He is 30 years old, six feet tall, and has hair and grey eyes.
3 It is only a few degrees above zero and it is
4 He is looking very of something.
5 He is wearing a dark blue prison
3 Choose the correct answer for each question.
1 Where is an expensive pub in Soho?
a) in Oxford;
b) in the center of London;
c) in the City;
d) in the country.
2 How many policemen are looking for a man who escaped?
a) hundreds of;
b) two;
c) some;
d) a lot of.
3 What's the name of a young detective?
a) Edward Coke;
b) Richard Baxter;
c) Eric Masters;
d) Hugo.
4 Who arrested Coke four years ago?
a) Richard Baxter;
b) Eric Masters;
c) Edward Coke;
d) Hugo.
5 What does Eric Masters look like?
a) he is looking very afraid of something;
b) he is looking very happy;
c) he is looking very cheery;
d) he is looking very sad.
6 Who is standing in the office of the chief at Scotland Yard?
a) a young detective;
b) Eric Masters;

c) a policeman;
d) Baxter.
7 What order did the chief give to Baxter?
a) to arrest Coke;
b) to find Coke;
c) to watch the news on television;
d) to listen to the radio.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
pub, foot, eye, television, tall, wear, living-room, watch, hear, expensive
1) costing a lot of money;
2) the room in a house where people sit, relax, watch TV, etc. together:
3) to receive sounds with your ears;
4) a piece of electrical equipment with a screen on which you can
watch programs with moving pictures and sounds;
5) a place where people go to buy and drink alcohol and that also
often serves food;
6) of more than average height; not short;
7) one of the two organs of your body that you use to see with;
8) to have clothes, jewelry, etc. on your body;
9) to look at smb/smth for a time, paying attention to what happens:
10 a measure of length
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct order.
The young detective's name is Dichard Daytor
☐ The young detective's name is Richard Baxter.
☐ Baxter's chief is nodding his head. ☐ There is one very important piece of news this evening.
☐ There is one very important piece of news this evening.
☐ It is six o'clock on a very cold winter evening.
☐ There is one very important piece of news this evening.
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false according to what the text says. Correct the false statements. 1 It is six o'clock on a very cold winter evening. True False

2 In the West of England this evening, hundreds of policemen are looking for a man who escaped from Princeville Prison early this morning.

True False

3 Edward Coke is 30 years old, six feet tall, and has black hair and blue eyes.

True False

4 He is wearing a dark blue prison uniform.

True False

5 It is only a few degrees above zero and it is snowing.

True False

6 Eric Masters is about 45 and is wearing very expensive clothes.

True False

7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.

EPISODE 3

1 Listen to Episode 3.

2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.

uniform, train, hiding, barking, a newspaper

1 About ten miles away from Princeville Prison a man is in a
field.
2 The wind is cutting through his thin prison like a knife.
3 A dog is somewhere in the distance.
4 Baxter's is standing at platform 9 in Paddington Station.
5 The man is holding in his hands.

3 Choose the correct answer for each question.

- 1 What must Coke find?
- a) he must find potatoes and some warm clothes;
- b) he must find food and some warm clothes;
- c) he must find food and some warm sweaters;
- d) he must find vegetables and some warm clothes.

2 What is leaving the station?
a) the train;
b) the car;
c) the locomotive;
d) the airplane.
3 What is the man holding in his hands?
a) a newspaper;
b) a bread;
c) a packet;
d) a bag.
4 What can Baxter see through the windows?
a) a thousand bright lights of pubs, cafes, houses and flats;
b) hundreds of policemen;
c) some buildings;
d) two lakes.
5 What secrets did he give away?
a) military;
b) his;
c) another's;
d) interesting.
6 What are people doing in England?
a) all over England people are reading the newspapers;
b) all over England people are doing their physical trainings;
c) all over England people are sitting down in their living rooms and
are watching the news on television;
d) all over England people are drinking a coffee in the café.
7 Where is Eric Masters?
a) he is in an expensive pub in Soho, in the centre of London;
b) he is at home;
c) he is at the cinema;
d) he is at the butcher's.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
compartment, knife, food, hold, wind, hide, spy,
newspaper, find, comfortable

1 that makes you feel physically relaxed and in no pain _____;

2 air that is moving across the surface of the earth _____;

3 large folded pieces of paper printed with news, advertisements and
articles on various subjects;
4 a sharp blade with a handle;
5 to put or keep smb/smth in a place where they or it cannot be seen;
6 a person who tries to get secret information about another country,
person or organization;
7 one of the separate sections which railway;
8 something that people or animals eat;
9 to discover smth by chance;
10 to take smb/smth and keep them or it your hand
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct
order.
☐ The train is leaving the station.
□ It is getting colder.
☐ A dog is barking somewhere in the distance.
□ Two hundred miles away in London, Baxter's train is standing at
platform 9 in Paddington Station.
□ Baxter is sitting in a comfortable compartment.
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false
according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.
1 Baxter is sitting in a comfortable room.
True False
2 It is getting warmer.
True False
3 A man is holding a book in his hands.
True False
4 A dog is barking somewhere in the distance.
True False
5 He must find fruit and some warm clothes.
True False
6 Baxter is looking out of the window.
True False
7 The world looks cold and uncomfortable.
True False

7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.

EPISODE 4

1 Listen to Episode 4.

c) when the light was on;

2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.

was asleep, hungry, got on, darker, got up
1 Baxter the train at 5 o'clock.
2 He in the warm train compartment.
3 The winter evening got and colder.
4 Coke was and tired, and his arms and legs were so cold
5 Coke and began to walk.
3 Choose the correct answer for each question.
1 What did Baxter do at 5 o'clock?
a) Baxter got on the train;
b) Baxter got on the bus;
c) Baxter read the newspaper;
d) he was asleep in the warm train compartment.
2 Where was Coke in the field?
a) in the hole;
b) in his hiding-place;
c) in his earth-house;
d) in his car.
3 Who was hungry and tired?
a) Coke;
b) a dog;
c) Hugo;
d) Eric Masters.
4 When could Coke see better?
a) when the moon came out;
b) when the sun came out;

d) when the stars covered the sky.
5 What did Coke see suddenly not far away?
a) it was a house;
b) it was a car;
c) it was a horse;
d) it was a man.
6 Where was Coke ten minutes later?
a) near the window;
b) outside the house;
c) at the table;
d) in the train.
7 What did the prisoner do when he was outside the house?
a) he found the meal;
b) he read the newspaper;
c) he walked;
d) he stopped and listened.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving,
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands or walks; 4) the long part at each side of your body connecting your shoulder to your hand;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands or walks; 4) the long part at each side of your body connecting your shoulder to your hand; 5) to stop living;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands or walks; 4) the long part at each side of your body connecting your shoulder to your hand; 5) to stop living; 6) the state of being dark;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands or walks; 4) the long part at each side of your body connecting your shoulder to your hand; 5) to stop living; 6) the state of being dark; 7) wanting to eat;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands or walks; 4) the long part at each side of your body connecting your shoulder to your hand; 5) to stop living; 6) the state of being dark; 7) wanting to eat; 8) feeling that you need to rest or sleep;
leg, die, strike, roof, hungry, outside, tired, direction, arm, darkness 1) to hit smb/smth; 2) the path, line or way along which a person or thing is moving, looking, pointing, developing, etc; 3) one of the parts of the body on which a person or an animal stands or walks; 4) the long part at each side of your body connecting your shoulder to your hand; 5) to stop living; 6) the state of being dark; 7) wanting to eat;

5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct order.

□ Coke's feet and hands felt like ice in the snow.

☐ A few minutes later, the moon came out and Coke could see better.
 □ Baxter was asleep in the warm train compartment. □ Baxter got on the train at 5 o'clock.
Coke could see the form of the roof in the darkness. 6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false according to what the text says. Correct the false statements. 1 Baxter got on the bus at 5 o'clock. True False 2 Coke began to walk towards the house. True False 3 Coke could not see the form of the roof in the darkness. True False 4 Five minutes later Coke was outside the house. True False 5 The wind became warmer. True False 6 Coke heard a radio. True False 7 The wind cut through Coke's thin uniform like a knife. True False 7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word
combinations.
EPISODE 5
1 Listen to Episode 5.
2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.
small, listened, pushed, surprised, photographs
 Coke for several seconds but he could not hear anything at all. Coke went to the front door and it. The room was clean, and very warm. There were also some on the shelf above the fire.

5 An old woman did not even look ____.

3 Choose the correct answer for each question.

- 1 What was there in the front room?
- a) a comfortable arm chair;
- b) a TV set;
- c) a fire burning;
- d) a table.
- 2 What did the front room look like?
- a) clean, small and very warm;
- b) dirty;
- c) light;
- d) dark and cold.
- 3 What was there on the shelf above the fire?
- a) a candlestick;
- b) some photographs;
- c) some books;
- d) a cup of tea.
- 4 Whom did Coke see in the room?
- a) a child;
- b) an old woman;
- c) a dog;
- d) a policeman.
- 5 What did the prison uniform look like?
- a) dirty;
- b) warm;
- c) clean;
- d) green.
- 6 What did an old woman give him?
- a) a towel;
- b) a soup;
- c) a chair;
- d) some hot water and soap.
- 7 What was there in Coke's pocket?
- a) a handkerchief;
- b) a small knife;
- c) some nuts;
- d) an apple.

4 Write the words next to the correct definition.

wedding, old-fashioned, trap, smoke, chimney, couch, cover, deaf, fireplace, war

f 1
1) a marriage ceremony and often the reception;
2) a state of fighting between different countries or groups within
countries using armes and weapons;
3) the grey, white or black gas that you can see in the air when smth is
burning;
4) the open place in a room where you light a fire;
5) an unpleasant situation from which it is hard to escape;
6) a pipe through which smoke or steam is carried up and out through
the roof of a building;
7) something that is put on or over smth, especially in order to protect
it;
8) unable to hear anything or unable to hear very well;
9) a long seat, often with a back and arms, for sitting or lying on
;
10) usual in the past but not now
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct
order.
□ Coke went to the front door and pushed it.
☐ The old woman had a covered dish in her hands.
□ Coke listened for several seconds but he could not hear anything at
all.
☐ In the front room there was a fire burning in the fireplace.
□ Coke saw an old woman.
(\$7 4 4 4 6-1
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false
according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.
1 The photographs were yellow and old.
True False
2 There was someone else in the room.
True False
3 Coke saw an old woman in the room.
True False 4 The old woman did not look afroid
4 The old woman did not look afraid.

True False 5 Coke's prison uniform was so dirty. True False 6 Coke was a mechanic from a garage in town. True False 7 The old woman gave Coke some hot water and soap. True False.
7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.
EPISODE 6
1 Listen to Episode 6.
2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box Make any necessary changes.
got off, sergeant, angry, younger, bike
1 One of the policemen was a 2 The other policeman was much 3 Baxter the train at a small station. 4 The young policeman was 5 Then he got on his and began to go down the hill very fast towards the house.
3 Choose the correct answer for each question. 1 What could two policemen hear in a small village police station? a) the shot; b) the wind; c) the shout; d) the barking. 2 Whose husband died a few years ago? a) a mother's; b) a neighbor's; c) a nursery's; d) an old lady's.
3 Why does she never listen to the radio?

a) she is busy;
b) she is deaf;
c) she does not want;
d) she has not got a radio.
4 Where did the sergeant send a young policeman to?
a) to the railway station;
b) to an old woman;
c) to the school;
d) to a small village police station.
5 Where did Baxter get off the train?
a) in London;
b) at a small station;
c) in the country;
d) on the platform.
6 Who shook Baxter's hand?
a) a sergeant;
b) a detective;
c) an old woman;
d) Coke.
7 Who is Mrs. Bentley?
a) an old lady;
b) a policewoman;
c) a wife of the sergeant;
d) the mother of Coke.
4 Write the words next to the correct definition.
send, mean, sergeant, wait, waste, shake, find out, hill, wonder, get off
1) an officer with a low position in the army or air force;
2) to leave a bus, train, etc;
3) to want to know smth;
4) to express, show or have as a meaning;
5) a high area of land that is not as high as mountain;
6) to get some information; to discover a fact;

8) to stay in a particular place, and not do anything until smb/smth arrives or until smth happens___;

7) to make smth go or be taken somewhere, especially by post, radio,

etc. ___;

9) to use or spend smth in a careless way or for smth that is not necessary; 10) to move from side to side or up and down with short, quick
movements
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct
order.
☐ It was cold and miserable night
□ Baxter got off the train at a small station.
□ A detective shook Baxter's hand.
□ One of the policemen was a sergeant.
☐ The young policeman got on his bike and began to go down very
fast, towards the house.
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false
according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.
1 Coke is not the first prisoner to escape.
True False
2 Baxter wasted very little time on social formalities.
True False
3 There was a detective waiting for Baxter on the platform.
True False
4 The young policeman was happy.
True False

5 Mrs. Bentley doesn't even read the papers.

True False

6 Coke was an ordinary prisoner.

True False

7 A police car waited Baxter.

True False

7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.

EPISODE 7

1 Listen to Episode 7.

2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.

husband, clothes, upstairs, the detective, trusted

1 Coke's are in a terrible state.
2 The old woman's was just about your size.
3 Coke went and turned the light on.
4 When Edward came downstairs, was still in front of the fire.
5 Mrs. Bentleyanybody.

3 Choose the correct answer for each question.

- 1 What did the old woman say Coke after the meal?
- a) you must go to the bathroom;
- b) you are a good mechanic;
- c) your clothes are in a terrible state;
- d) the police find you.
- 2 When did her husband die?
- a) he died yesterday;
- b) he died two years ago;
- c) he died in 2000;
- d) he died the day before yesterday.
- 3 What clothes did Coke find hanging in the room upstairs?
- a) a heavy jacket, a woolen shirt and some trousers hanging in the room;
- b) he found a blue T-shirt and a black trousers hanging in the room;
- c) he found a raincoat hanging in the room;
- d) he found a woolen shirt, his work clothes hanging in the room.
- 4 What did Coke know?
- a) he knew Mrs. Bentley;
- b) he knew Baxter and Halls;
- c) he knew important secrets;
- d) he knew a lot of jokes.
- 5 What did the husband's clothes look like?
- a) they were old and shabby;

b) they were clean; c) they were dirty; d) they were fashion. 6 Who did Coke resemble in Mrs. Bentley's husband's clothes? a) Mrs. Bentley's father; b) Mrs. Bentley's husband; c) Mrs. Bentley's policeman; d) Mrs. Bentley's brother. 7 What did he want to do? a) he wanted to eat: b) he wanted to drive; c) he wanted to think; d) he wanted to leave quickly. 4 Write the words next to the correct definition. quickly, husband, trousers, shabby, prove, fellow, terrible, intelligence, hang, fit 1) a man that a woman is married to ____; 2) a man ; 3) the ability to understand, learn and think ____; 4) a piece of clothing that covers the whole of both your legs ; 5) in bad condition because of having been used or worn too much 6) very unpleasant; causing great shock or injury ____; 7) to be the right size or shape for smb/smth ____; 8) to fasten smth or be fastened at the top so that the lower part is free or loose ___; 9) fast; in a short time ; 10) to use facts and evidence to show that smth is true ____. 5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct order. □ Coke went upstairs and turned the light on. □ Coke put the clothes on as quickly as he could. □ Coke was in Army Intelligence.

☐ The Mrs. Bentley husband died two years ago. ☐ The old woman smiled when she looked at him.

6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.

1 The old woman's husband was just about Coke's size.

True False

2 Coke's clothes were in a good state.

True False

3 It was clear that the old lady was almost in another world.

True False

4 Mrs. Bentley didn't trust anybody.

True False

5 He could find nothing in the room.

True False

6 Halls knew about Coke everything.

True False

7 Coke didn't know important secrets.

True False

7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.

EPISODE 8

1 Listen to Episode 8.

2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.

someone, from, the knock, opened, a poker

- 1 The deaf old lady did not hear ____, but Coke did.
- 2 There's ___at the door.
- 3 The old lady ____ the front door.
- 4 I'm ____ the village police station.
- 5 There was ____ lying in the fireplace.

3 Choose the correct answer for each question.

1 Who heard the knock on the door?

- a) Coke;
- b) an old lady;
- c) a policeman;
- d) a sergeant.
- 2 Where did Coke quickly step back?
- a) into the corner of the room;
- b) to the wall;
- c) into the shadows of the front room;
- d) to the sofa.
- 3 Who fell to the floor heavily?
- a) the policeman;
- b) old lady;
- c) Baxter;
- d) Coke.
- 4 Who opened the front door?
- a) Coke;
- b) two policemen;
- c) the old lady;
- d) her husband.
- 5 Where did Coke hit the policeman as hard as he could?
- a) in the cheek-bone;
- b) in the stomach;
- c) in the head;
- d) in the shoulder.
- 6 What did Coke steal?
- a) the policeman's bike;
- b) a car;
- c) a poker;
- d) a carpet.
- 7 Where did the old lady and the policeman come through the door?
- a) into the sitting-room;
- b) into the kitchen;
- c) into the garden;
- d) into the living-room.

4 Write the words next to the correct definition.

catch, scream, fist, obviously, pound, poker, headquarters, knock, shadow, door

1) to cry out loudly in a high voice because you are afraid, excited,
angry, in pain, etc;
2) a sharp hit from smth hard or the sound it makes;
3) to take hold of smth that is moving, usually with your hand or
hands;
4) a hand with the fingers closed together tightly;
5) the place from where an organization is controlled; the people who
work there;
6) a dark shape on a surface that is caused by smth being between the
light and that surface;
7) a metal stick for moving the coal or wood in a fire;
8) easily seen or understood;
9) to hit smth hard many times making a lot of noise;
10) a piece of wood, glass, etc. that you open and close to get in or out
of a room, building, car, etc;
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct
order.
☐ The old lady opened the front door.
□ Coke quickly stepped back into the shadows of the front room.
□ Coke saw a poker lying in the fireplace.
☐ The deaf old lady did not hear the knock.
□ Halls made a few notes.
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false
according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.
1 The deaf old lady didn't hear the knock.
True False
2 There was nobody in the house.
True False
3 Coke saw the children very clearly.
True False
4 Mr. Halls and Mrs. Bentley came through the door into the living-
room.
True False
5 Coke took the poker to hit the policeman.
True False

6 Baxter answered the phone. True False 7 The policeman turned around and looked at Baxter. True False
7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.
EPISODE 9
1 Listen to Episode 9.
2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box. Make any necessary changes.
road, the car, bike, had, someone
1 Baxter got into first. 2 Coke dropped his and ran into the trees at the side of the road. 3 The village policemen small two-way radios. 4 Baxter suddenly saw someone on the dark ahead. 5 There was on a bike.
3 Choose the correct answer for each question. 1 Where was Baxter when Coke suddenly turned? a) just behind him; b) at the front; c) near the bike; d) in the house. 2 Where did Coke hit Baxter? a) to the head; b) on the table; c) on the chin; d) on the nose. 3 Where did the policeman feel a terrible pain? a) in his stomach; b) in his ribs;

c) in his legs;

- d) in his head.
- 4 What did Coke see very clearly?
- a) the house;
- b) the bike;
- c) the police car;
- d) the village police station.
- 5 What did Coke hear?
- a) the cry;
- b) the sound of a car engine starting;
- c) the noisy bark;
- d) the roar of the wind.
- 6 What did Coke do as soon as he saw the police car?
- a) Coke jumped in;
- b) Coke run after the car;
- c) Coke dropped the bike;
- d) Coke came into the house.
- 7 How much time did it take Baxter to realize where he was?
- a) several seconds;
- b) two hours;
- c) five minutes;
- d) some minutes.

4 Write the words next to the correct definition.

point, throw, grab, ridiculous, race, drive, drop, chin, rib, jaw

- 1) to control or operate a car, train, bus, etc.
- 2) either of the two bones in your face that contain your teeth;
- 3) very silly or unreasonable;
- 4) to have a competition with smb/smth to find out who is the fastest or to see who can do smth first;
- 5) to take smth with a sudden movement;
- 6) to cause smb to fall down quickly or violently;
- 7) one of the curved bones that go round your chest;
- 8) to show where smth is or to draw attention to smth using your finger, a stick, etc.
- 9) to control or operate a car, train, bus, etc.
- 10) the part of your face below your mouth.

5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct
order.
☐ Halls tried to run after the car but it was too late.
□ Baxter fell to the ground heavily.
□ Coke saw they were in a police car,
□ Baxter got into the car first.
□ Baxter suddenly saw someone on the dark road ahead.
6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.
1 Halls tried to run after the car but it was too late.
True False
2 Halls was right behind Baxter.
True False
3 Halls got to the car first.
True False
4 Even village policemen have small two-way radios.
True False 5 Colso rep of ter Poytor
5 Coke ran after Baxter True False
6 Coke threw Baxter over his back and against a tree.
True False
7 It took Baxter several seconds to realize where he was.
True False
7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.
EPISODE 10
1 Listen to Episode 10.
2 Complete the sentences with the words or phrases in the box.
Make any necessary changes.

bored, the new pocket radios, the narrow, wide, spot

1 The two policemen at the road block were ____. 2 All policemen had ____. 3 Coke shot through ___ gap. 4 The gap was just ___enough for another car. 5 It was a lonely ____between two hills. 3 Choose the correct answer for each question. 1 What did Coke remember? a) his childhood; b) the newspaper article about the new pocket radios; c) his friends; d) Masters. 2 What interrupted his thoughts? a) something on the road ahead; b) the song; c) the bark; d) the ring. 3 What blocked the road? a) two bikes; b) two police cars; c) some policemen; d) a tree. 4 What did the two policemen see at the road block? a) they saw Baxter; b) they saw the bikes; c) they saw the police car; d) they saw the wolves. 5 What did one of the policemen finally do? a) the policeman got out the car; b) the policeman got into the car; c) the policeman lighted a cigarette; d) the policeman removed his car a few inches. 6 What did the policemen hear? a) they heard the two-tone sound of the horn; b) they heard the child's cry; c) they heard the dog's bark;

d) they heard the wind's sound.

- 7 Where did Coke race down the road to?
- a) in the direction of the country;
- b) in the direction of London;
- c) in the direction of Paris;
- d) in the direction of the Mrs. Bentley house.

4 Write the words next to the correct definition.

interrupt, traffic, block, newspaper, remember, nervous, pocket, spot, cigarette, hurry

1) a piece of cloth like a small bag that is sewn inside or on a piece of
clothing and is used for carring things in;
2) all the vehicles that are on a road at a particular time;
3) to move or do smth quickly because there is not much time;
4) to make it difficult or impossible for smb/smth to pass;
5) worried or afraid;
6) a particular place or area;
7) large folded pieces of paper printed with news, advertisements and
articles on various subjects;
8) to have smb/smth in your mind or to bring smb/smth back into your
mind;
9) a thin tube of white paper filled with tobacco that people smoke;
10) to say or do smth that makes smb stop what they are saying or
doing
5 Sequence the following events by numbering them in the correct
order.
□ Coke shot through the narrow gap and raced down the road.
☐ The policemen both watched the car as it came closer.
□ It was obvious that whoever was in that car was in a great hurry.
□ Coke felt nervous in the police car but he knew it was his only
chance.
☐ Two police cars were there, side by side, blocking the road.

6 Your task is to decide if the statements below are true or false according to what the text says. Correct the false statements.

1 Coke drove for about ten minutes.

True False

2 Something on the road ahead interrupted Coke's thoughts.

True False

3 The car was going to stop at the road block.

True False

4 Whoever was in the car was in a great hurry.

True False

5 The policeman asked Coke to move the car out of the way.

True False

6 The gap was just wide enough for another car to get through.

True False

7 Coke couldn't shoot through the narrow gap and race down the road, in the direction of London.

True False

7 Retell the chapter in your own words. Use new words and word combinations.

СПИСОК ЛІТЕРАТУРИ

1 The man who escaped [Електронний ресурс]. — Режим доступу: http://notabene.kh.ua/files/The%20man%20who%20escaped.pdf.

2 Oxford wordpower dictionary [Text]. – Oxford : Oxford university press. – 2009. – New 3^{rd} edition. – 549 p.